
Lead Bishop gives update to Synod members

 



Following discussion at the February meeting of General Synod, further details of plans for a new Programme Board to oversee the ongoing

work of Living in Love and Faith (LLF) have been shared with General Synod members.

The Bishop of Leicester, Martyn Snow, the lead bishop for LLF, has written to Synod members to outline plans for a new oversight board and the

re-formation of three working groups: the Pastoral Guidance Working Group, the Pastoral Reassurance Working Group and the Prayers of Love

and Faith (PLF) Working Group.

Synod members have been invited to express their interest in joining the groups which will be formed of bishops, other clergy and laity.

In addition to these working groups, meetings with stakeholders will be organised to help enable progress ahead of a meeting of The House of

Bishops’ meeting May.

Two formal groups will also be formed, as agreed following the commendation of the PLF:

A Pastoral Consultative Group – to aid bishops, diocesan staff and others with answers to the broad questions that arise from the

implementation of PLF and other LLF work. This group will comprise a small number of bishops, supported by consultants.

An Independent Review Panel – to consider concerns about the implementation of the PLF and application of the Pastoral Guidance, and

make recommendations for addressing justifiable concerns.

A timeline is being finalised to allow these groups to make progress ahead of the House of Bishops’ meeting later in May, which will feed into the

General Synod sessions in July.

Read the full letter to Synod members from the Bishop of Leicester.
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